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In this week’s bulletin: 

• HPV Information – action required 

• Timetable for Y12 Criminology Exam 

• Recommended Reading Lists for the English Department 

• House Points – which House has taken the lead this week? 
 

        …. And lots more! 

WEEK A      CALENDAR - TERM 3 
  Monday 13th January • Y13 Mock Practical Exams Begin 

  Tuesday 14th January • Y8 HPV Vaccinations Day 

  Wednesday 15th January • Y13 Drama Mock Exam 

  Thursday 16th January • Y10 Reports Issued 

• Y13 PE Mock EAPI 

• Y13 Mock MFL Exam 

• Y11 Subject Evening (Online) 
  Friday 17th January • 6th Form Bouldering Trip 

 

WEEK B 
 
 

Monday 20th January •  

Tuesday 21st January • Y13 Graphics Exam 8:35am – 3:00pm 

Wednesday 22nd January • Y13 Practical Exams End 

Thursday 23rd January • Y9 Options Evening 4:30pm – 7:00pm 

Friday 24th January • Y13 Photography Exam 8:35am – 3:00pm 

• 6th Form Bouldering Trip 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Happy New Year! I hope that you and your family have had a wonderful break and that this last week has 
not been too much of a culture shock.  
 

I hope that our Year 13 students have not been too stressed this week with their mock exams. Staff will 
be marking the papers and providing feedback to students in lessons to help focus them for their 
summer exams. I am not trying to frighten you when I say that the first written exam is about 12 school 
weeks away.  
 

We also have our Year 11 subject evening this coming week. This is a really important opportunity to 
meet the subject teachers and get some specific guidance on what they need to do. If there are any 
issues, please do contact the school. 
 

Mr Farrer 
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From: School Aged Immunisation Team 
 

An email has been sent to parents/carers to request them to consent/decline the Year 8 HPV (Human 
Papillomavirus) vaccination. This will take place in Trinity Hall on Tuesday 14th January 2025 and students 
with consent will receive appointment times during tutorials on Tuesday morning. A “mop up” session will 
be held later this year should your child be unwell that day. 
 

The HPV vaccine is offered to all boys and girls in Year 8 (aged 12/13 years) because the evidence is clear 
that the HPV vaccine helps protect both boys and girls from HPV-related cancers. More than 280 million 
doses of the HPV vaccine have been given worldwide, including 120 million doses in the US and over 10 
million in the UK. 
 

The HPV vaccine used in the NHS vaccination schedule is Gardasil 9 and protects against 9 of the types of 
HPV which can cause cancer and genital warts for most people with just one dose. Full details of the 
vaccination product used, including full contents can be accessed at:  

https://www.medicines.org.uk/emc/product/7330/smpc#gref 
 

To give consent for your child to receive the vaccination, or to decline, please click on the link below: 
              www.bswschoolagedimms.co.uk/Forms/HPV  

 

     School Code:  WT137057   
 

You can also use this link for further information about the vaccination before you provide your response. 
 

If you have any difficulties completing the consent, please contact our Immunisation Team for support: 
    Phone: 0300 247 0082 

               Email: vcl.immunisations@nhs.net 
 

Please respond as soon as possible to accept or decline the vaccination.  Where no response is received, all 
young people will be offered the opportunity to discuss the vaccination and self-consent if appropriate.   
 

Once completed you will receive an automated email with a reference number as confirmation.  Please 
check your junk/spam box as well as your in box and contact the team if it is not received. 
 

Thank you, School Aged Immunisation Team 
 

From: Careers Team 
 

Work Experience Forms 
 

Thank you to those Year 10 and 12 students who have returned their completed work experience forms.  
 

The deadline date for their return is Monday 10th March. 
 

If you have any questions or need any help please contact careers@st-laurence.com 

https://www.medicines.org.uk/emc/product/7330/smpc#gref
http://www.bswschoolagedimms.co.uk/Forms/HPV
mailto:vcl.immunisations@nhs.net
mailto:careers@st-laurence.com
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COMING SOON!! 
 

Have you noticed how much your children have shot up over the holidays! Have they outgrown their school 
uniforms – or certainly will by February half term break. 
 

HELP IS AT HAND! 
 

St Laurence School will be holding a second hand uniform sale before the end of Term 3 – look out for the date in 
next week’s Parent/Carer Bulletin. We are most grateful for donations of uniform in good, clean condition which 
can be dropped off at Reception during school hours. 
 

DO YOU KNOW…? 
 

There is a parent run Facebook page dedicated to buying, selling or swapping uniform. Join the group at: 
 St Laurence Buy Sell Swap School Items / Uniform 

 
 
From: English Department 
 

The importance of reading 
 

When we study subjects at school, we cannot learn effectively without a good understanding of the language of 
those subjects. When we study Biology, we are not just studying plants and animals: we are studying language 
about plants and animals. 
 

We know that students who read widely, and read for pleasure, tend to learn more in their school subjects, and 
do better in those subjects, than students who do not. Reading widely increases our knowledge about the world, 
improves our vocabulary, and opens our minds to a great range of ideas about how we live.  
 

At St Laurence, we study whole literary texts in English lessons in all years. We also make access to the ILC 
available in order to choose reading books, and we try to encourage students to have a reading book on the go at 
all times – whether this is the latest novel in a series that students have been reading, a biography of a sporting 
hero, or a collection of short stories.  
 

We recognise that not everyone will enjoy every book but we know that there is “a book for everyone”. As such, 
we actively encourage students to discover and explore a range of books, and the ILC has lots of books with 
stories that cover the whole human experience. We want to challenge our students to develop their own reading 
journeys, and in doing so increase their insight, empathy and understanding of the wider world.  
 

It’s important for students to experiment with what they read – for them not to get stuck in a rut or read books 
that are too easy. The staff in the ILC have an exceptional knowledge of all kinds of books that students will enjoy! 
The ILC runs competitions and events throughout the year, and these are particularly good at suggesting next 
steps or new challenges for reading.  
 

St Laurence Reads is a weekly tutorial activity where everyone in the school reads the same book and discusses it, 
this helps to underline how important we think reading is at St Laurence.  
 

Reading isn’t just something for English lessons: being a good, fluent reader helps students across school – and in 
their whole life. And, aside from this, in a world that can be dominated by the consumption of fleeting digital 
snippets, the feeling of getting immersed in a good book is simply one of the most calming, rewarding and 
enjoyable there is. 
 

We have produced, with help from colleagues in the ILC, the following wider reading lists that complement the 
schemes of learning that years 7, 8 and 9 are respectively following at this point in the academic year. We hope 
your children can enjoy some of these. 
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Online Safety 
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